Papa: Technology Leadership for School Improvement


Case Study 8.1
Transitioning Courses to Full Online Classes
You are a principal in a school that is experimenting with the idea of offering some classes online. As part of this initiative, you meet with your teachers to encourage them to consider designing and pilot-testing some online courses. At this initial meeting, several teachers fearfully admit: “Granted, this is the information age, where computer use is everywhere, it seems. It’s one thing to add some computer enhancements to a traditional face-to-face course—for example, a Web search assignment for students to complete. But you’re asking us to create all online courses completely from scratch! The thing is, I’m no computer techie! I can just about use a word processor, but that’s about it. Wouldn’t I need to know how to program in HTML and all that in order to create an online course?”

Discussion: Discuss the following questions: Can designing and teaching an online course be beneficial to your teachers’ professional growth and development? If so, how? Decide as a group some specific ways that you would “sell” this idea to initially reluctant teachers, including specific identification of “what’s in it for them.”

Activity: Draft a response to these teachers to address their concerns. You are encouraged to be creative in the packaging of this response: For example, you might want to create a PowerPoint file or Web page. Ensure your teachers have supporting documents: Provide some additional supporting evidence from at least five other books, journal articles, or Web sites dealing with online instructional design.

